NORTON- IN-HALES ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 2023

Chairman’s Report 
I am pleased to present my report as Chairman of the Parish Council to the Annual Parish Meeting.
Another year has passed, traffic matters seem to have settled down now most of the building work has finished and we warmly welcome the new residents to the Parish. We held a very successful ’Meet your neighbours’ evening in the Hinds Head in April Many thanks to all who supported the evening.
The car park is working well, and I’m pleased to see how many people use it, but I will say, over the last few months a few people seem to have got out of the habit of using it. We would be grateful if they would start using it again as it is somewhat ‘anti-social’ towards the rest of the community. 
As I look to the future again, I know I keep raising my concerns about Shropshire Councils finances and as we have heard matters are now tight and some major painful decisions are now being made to balance the books, with the inflation and cost of living increases we are all feeling, I think matters will get worse before they get better. As far as our Parish Council is concerned, we have set a good budget which will allow us to continue supporting the groups in the Parish, I am not saying we are awash with cash. We have received this year’s CIL money, £15k which we will use to enable the community to absorb the new developments.
The Bloom Group are entering the regional RHS  competition this year after having a break, we wish them well and are supporting them financially.
 I can’t let the Village celebrations for the Kings Coronation pass without saying sincere congratulations and thanks to the organisers, by all accounts it was a fantastic village do.
The 3NeighbourhoodParishPlan is now coming to fruition after a very long gestation period caused by Covid and staffing issues, Please,  please read it and vote for it when the referendum is held. It is a very important piece of work for the community as it sets out the guidelines and proposals for the future development of the Parish. Once adopted, it will increase any CIL monies we are entitled to from 15% to 25%, a 60% increase 
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Finally, I would like to say   a sincere thank you to all my fellow  councillors for their hard work and commitment in serving the Parish  Council, this council couldn’t operate without the support from our  Clerk. Melanie ,  many thanks for all your  work,   you have advised,  cajoled, and per suaded us on many matters   with total integrity and  professionalism.     


